

LUKE 1:17 – "To turn the hearts of the fathers to the children, and the disobedient to the wisdom of the just; to make ready a people prepared for the Lord."

12 July, 2016

Dear VLCS Parents,

Greetings to you and your family in the precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ. Thank you for giving your time to attend each term's PSF. Tonight was a full house – thank you for your support!

Minutes of Parent Staff Fellowship, 12 July, 2016

Commenced at 7:05pm with prayer and welcome by Mrs Boey, then worship led by Jenny Kim and student worship team. Mrs Boey shared that we are entering a new season, focusing on the book of Ephesians and the Great Commission. NLCC will continue to be our spiritual covering, while VLCS staff will be stepping up to do "the work of the ministry" (Ephesians 4:12), preaching and obeying the great commission.

Regional Student Convention: "Here Am I"

Testimonies by parents and students – Mrs Elizabeth Todorova, Jacob Miranda, Mrs Alma Miranda, Naomi James, Alecia Mak, Christopher Kui, Alvin Soelistyo, Mrs Ira Budisusetyo, and Mrs Joanne Tham. This was our first time bringing back trophies in all five categories – Art (3rd), Academics, Athletics and Platform (2nd) and Music (1st). All glory to God!

Preparations for RSC 2017 will begin in August, immediately after Victory Graduation Celebration. With effect from next year, it will be compulsory for all students 9 years and above to join the RSC, and we encourage parents to volunteer as judges, CCA coaches, sponsors or for the life-changing experience.

International Student Convention: The team who went to for the ISC 2016 did very well and had a wonderful time of bonding and was especially impacted at the rallies. Those who are placed in the RSC 2016 will qualify to attend the ISC 2017 in Indiana University of Pennsylvania. Preparation for ISC will also begin in August.

Major Events:

14 to 28 July – Service Adventure, Thailand (an offering for this was taken)
30 July – Victory Graduation Celebration, Matrix Auditorium, Biopolis. Parents are informed to book seats (limited to 4 per family) with their supervisors by this week for logistic purposes.

<u>Honour Roll</u>: The certificates were given by the supervisors to the parents, who presented them to their own children. 38 Principal's Honour Roll (A: 94%-100%) plus 11 Supervisor's Honour Roll (B: 88%-93%) – 22 from Elementary, 9 from Middle School, 9 from Junior High, 9 from High School.

Closing prayer (particularly for new premises) by Ps. Lee Hak Meng.

After supper we separated into Junior and Senior Learning Centres for fellowship and prayer.

In His service.

Mr Alistair Quirey Operations Manager